Dear SCE Families,
For the 2023-24 School Year, we are moving to one schedule for all students. If driving habits do not change, we will have a problem on our hands with respect to safety on Princeton Avenue.
At no time will it be acceptable to stop your vehicle on Princeton Ave. to enter the traffic loop. This behaviour is what causes a major safety problem and may lead to closing the traffic loop entirely.
IF you MUST drive your child to school, here are some options:
1. Park on the street and walk.
2. Meet up at a Walking School Bus location (TBD)
3. Arrive between 8:30 and 8:45 am for drop off. Supervision is available starting at 8:30 on the blacktop outside the Learning Commons.
4. Arrive after 2:50 pm for pick-up. The traffic loop does not open until 2:48 pm.
Your Smiling Creek Admin Team
Reminders:
· Visitor and staff parking lots are not to be used for student drop-off or pick-up. 
· There is no parking in the traffic loop. You cannot turn off your vehicle and escort your child to class.
· There is NO Left turn off Princeton Ave. into the traffic loop.
· There is NO Right turn off Princeton Ave. into the Visitors parking lot.
Traffic Loop Etiquette Drop-Off (Kiss and Go):
· Slow down when entering the traffic loop.
· Pull forward as far as you can to allow cars that are behind you to drop off.
· Let your child(ren) out on the curb side.
· Zipper back out (alternating traffic) to exit.
· You have 10 seconds!!
Traffic Loop Etiquette Pick-Up:
· Slow down when entering the traffic loop.
· Pull forward as far as you can.
· You have 30 seconds after 2:48 pm in the loop! Swing back around if necessary. Your child(ren) must be in the loop waiting for you.
· Stay in your vehicle & keep moving forward as spaces become available ahead of you. (if your child is not old enough to be released to by their teacher to meet you, then the traffic loop is not an option for pick-up) 
· Zipper back out (alternating traffic) to exit.
General Notes:
· The traffic loop is NOT meant to be used by families with young children (Kindergarten/Grade 1). 
· An older sibling can pick-up a younger sibling and then proceed to the traffic loop after school.
· The convenience of a preferred drop-off/pick-up location for your child does not super cede student safety and traffic loop etiquette. In other words, please do not drop off your child at the beginning of the traffic loop because they need to meet their class around the back side of the school. Instead, pull forward as far as possible please.
· Please share this information with grand-parents or any other caretakers who are responsible for transporting your family.

Thanks in advance for your support and cooperation 



